
 
 

 

Guildhall 
Marshall’s Yard 
Gainsborough 
Lincolnshire DN21 2NA 
Telephone 01427 676676 
Web www.west-lindsey.gov.uk 

 
Your contact for this matter is: 

 

   

Hefin Jones 
Planning Inspectorate 
National Infrastructure Planning 
Temple Quay House 
2 The Square 
Bristol 
BS1 6PN 
 
Dear Hefin 
 
PROPOSAL: Peaking Plant Project (Your Ref: EN010088) 
 
LOCATION:  West Burton C Power Station 
 
RE: Adequacy of Consultation Request 
 
Thank you for the letter dated 30th April 2019 alerting us to the submission of the 
application for the Peaking Plant Project and allowing us the opportunity to comment on 
the pre-application stage and its compliance with section 42, 47 and 48 of the Planning Act 
2008 (as amended). 
 
As the allocated case officer from West Lindsey I have been involved in the pre-application 
stage of the Peaking Plant project including the completion of a Scoping Opinion.  EDF 
Energy have consulted West Lindsey throughout the process to date with updates when 
necessary.  I have in addition read through the Consultation Report dated April 2019 and it 
is considered that EDF Energy has complied with the relevant sections of the Planning Act 
2008 (as amended) in their duty to consult ourselves, the community and publicise. 
 
Yours Sincerely 
 
Ian Elliott 
Senior Development Management Officer 
 

If you want to know more about how we use your data, what your rights are and how to 
contact us if you have any concerns, please read our privacy notice:  
www.west-lindsey.gov.uk/planning-privacy 
 

Ian Elliott 
ian.elliott@west-lindsey.gov.uk 
01427 676638 
 
13th May 2019 
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